
1 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

RAMC LUNCHEON & ANNUAL 

GENERAL MEETING  
 

RAMC luncheon was held on Tues. June 9, 
2015 at Michelangeloôs Banquet Centre.  Social 
time began at 11:30 followed by a hot lunch. 
 
Liz Aldrey presented ñSummer in the Arcticò, a 
photo journey of a trip she had taken in the 
summer of 2014.  The trip covered 17,000 km, 
travelling from Ontario, across Canada, into the 
Yukon, Alaska, and North West Territories 
before traveling south to Waterton National 
Park, AB. and Glacier National Park, MT., and 
home via the northern US.  It included crossing 
time zones 12 times, borders (provincial, state, 
Canada-US) 28 times.  Liz noted that the trip 
gave her a great appreciation for the beauty of 
Canada and its vastness.   
 
A brief business meeting followed.  Chair, Liz 
Aldrey welcomed retirees, guests, and guests 
from Humber and Niagara College Retirees 
Associations.  In her remarks the past yearôs 
activities and upcoming events were 
highlighted. The SWOT (strengths, 
weaknesses, opportunities, threats) retreat was 
also overviewed.   
 
Elaine Dunkey, Treasurer, presented the 
financial report. Elaine noted that with renewals 
and new retirees, membership is almost the 
same as last year. $2000 was donated to the 
Student Assistance Fund and $100 to ñCheryl 
Jensen Scholarship for Women. Also noted was 
that we received $3,117.26 from the 2015 
CURAC Conference. 
 
It was moved that we again donate $2000 to 

the Student Assistance Fund.  Also moved that  
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we use some of the funds received from 
CURAC to create a specific event for retirees to 
celebrate the 50th Anniversary of Mohawk 
College in 2017. 
 
Fred Deys was elected as Director.  There is 
still a vacant position.  Anyone interested in 
serving as a Director, contact Liz Aldrey, 
lizaldrey@yahoo.ca or 905-386-6516. 
 
Fred Deys has also been appointed to a vacant 
position on the OCRA Board of Directors.  Fred 
brought greetings from OCRA.  He noted that 
the first OCRA meeting took place at Mohawk 
College, that RAMC members automatically 
become OCRA members when the pay 
RAMCôs annual fee, which includes OCRA fee 
and that OCRAôs role is to advocate re issues 
related to pensions, health benefits, etc. 
 
 

mailto:lizaldrey@yahoo.ca
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OCRA 
 

The June 2015 OCRA Newsletter is available on 
the OCRA website at www.ocraretirees.ca.  When 
you reach the home page, click on "Newsletters" 
and the list of newsletters appears.  Click on the 
June 2015 newsletter at the top of the list, and 
you're there - happy reading! 
  
If you have questions or would like to make some 
comment about anything in the newsletter, please 

write to President Linda Choptiany 
(president@ocraretirees.ca).  
 
To help OCRA comply with the new Canada Anti-
Spam Law, if you haven't already sent your express 
consent to ensure that OCRA emails continue to 
arrive in your inbox from time to time, please click 
on this link:  http://tinyurl.com/q8s4ep8 

 
 

 

  

 

EXTENDED HEALTH CARE 

BENEFITS UPDATE  
 

In July 2015 the Council provided an update the 
three retiree health care benefit plans. 
  
To view the details of covered expenses for 
Extended Health Care Plans 1,2,3, go 

to http://www.thecouncil.on.ca/articles/139 and see 
Benefits at a Glance.  

 

J OIN RAMC  
 

Annual fee is $25 which includes 
membership to Mohawk College Retirees 
Association (RAMC) - $15 and 
membership in Ontario College Retirees 
Association (OCRA) - $10.   
 
Membership year is from September 1st 
to August 31.  
 
 Application letter and application form 
on pages 10 & 11. Note:  There has been a 
delay in receiving the Parking Passes.  
Membership Cards and Parking passes 
will be sent out once the Parking Passes 
are in. 
 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LcauubLLY6wBAywE077fTIaKdkEOluzOihIQCR0yvxezD4fEpooNZqHdkpEoGndahhjzSi4Fo9LqWQxl86P0gHwMY536d1ubZmlqfdgxSDG3BumStps34JePzZZHLPhxbkDZkNIyZPyX-HYcMriaT1m0nzrg50i1irb8ObJ6d60_12aFbDdJJg==&c=TiMSgbfLlDtWMBWkLF4QppDn9Yy4-NzD_QD5c42OZxtuN5D69rx_Lw==&ch=XjjN61y31ihu-zH2wqULMuoN6m4YQXQ13Lb1lDZqdpHWL5dRndBxnw==
mailto:president@ocraretirees.ca
http://tinyurl.com/q8s4ep8
http://www.thecouncil.on.ca/articles/139
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PANAMDEMONIUM!  
 
When a friend invited me to attend Pan Am events 
with her, I blinked. Physically and mentally. Sheôs 
into the healthy lifestyle stuff, but not really a jock. 
But then, donôt we all think it was only last week we 
gave up being a PanAm athlete in sixteen sports?  
Things became clearer when her first choice was 
menôs beach volleyball. Uh huh! So she played a 
lot of v-ball in her day, righté so why not womenôs 
beach volleyball? Men play a more aggressive 
game, says she. Okay, sign me up.  
 
My choices: Canadian womenôs soccer, because 
itôs in Hamilton, of course. Never kicked a soccer 
ball in my life. Stupid game. One of the great things 
about being human is having arms and hands. So a 
game that eliminates themé duh! So on the 
appointed night, there we are in the Donut Box 
(Pan Am stadium) after watching Brazil dismember 
Costa Ricaôs team. Around us were clumps of 
people waving unknown flags and yelling in 
languages unknown to me. I heard they came from 
Toronto, so that explains it.  
 
That game ended, enjoyable in seeing the skill 
people with no hands can develop in passing a ball. 
Passing plays I could relate to from my hockey and 
lacrosse days. Wow, some of those gals could 
send the ball for distance with a boot or é it 
shakes me to think of it é with a head.  
 
But the whole atmosphere changed as the players 
entered the field for warm-ups before the Ecuador 
and Canada game! People in red and white 
swarmed the stands, among them a whole soccer 
team of young girls with coaches and parents in  
 

 
 

Girls soccer team celebrates Canadian goal 
 

tow. They were loud, jubilant flag-waving ï and that 
was before Canada scored!  Thirteen thousand 
went into bedlam when Canada scored in the 14th 
minute!! The noise level went up with every 
Canadian goal as we (yes, I was identifying with 
the team) pulled away to a 5 ï 2 victory. If it had 
gone any higher, there would have been a lot of 
muted people in town the next day.  
 
My next choice was rowing at Henley. Every race 
was for medals that day. I hadnôt guessed how 
constantly exciting that can be. Because they only 
row in one direction, the next set of rowers can be 
setting up at the start line as the preceding race is 
still underway and paddling furiously toward us 
soon after. We cheered ourselves silly every fifteen 
minutes, especially when Canada was competing. 
And we won three gold and a silver medal! And can 
you imagine, one of the home fans complained of 
the repetitiveness of singing O Canada. Are you 
serious??? I had tears streaming down my face in 
pride each time. And the young Canadian athletes 
were so excited and proud to win before home 
crowds, relatives and friends that they bounced, 
kept waving and hugging each other, even the 
guys. In addition to medals, winners each received 
a stuffed-toy replica of Pachi the porcupine mascot 
of the games. It has 41 variously-coloured quills ï 
one for each country competing. 
 

 
 

Rob Gibson raises Pachi mascot and gold medal for 
rowing 

 
Two days later, we were at beach volleyball at 
Exhibition Stadium. Thatôs right, itôs a sanctioned 
sport. I thought was just an excuse to é well, you 
know the scenery I mean. Bonus that the event 
ticket included GO service from Hamilton return. I 
admit I had trouble not yuk-yukking when the sand- 
raking team rushed on, raked, and rushed off. Like 
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óBRUCE TRAIL  
 

 
The last issue of the newsletter included a flyer 
extolling the virtues of The Bruce Trail. While many 
of your readers have experienced The Bruce closer 
to the Hamilton area, many have not had an 
opportunity to visit the Northern sections.  
 
A few years ago we spent two complete summers 
hiking the trail north of Owen Sound all the way to 
Tobermory. This summer we are again spending 
the spring, summer and fall at a park located on the 
Burma Road (aka the 45th parallel road) on the 
Lake Huron side of The Peninsula.   We are within 
50 km of almost every parking (entry) point of this 
amazing section of the Bruce Trail. 
 
The highway distance from Owen Sound to 
Tobermory is just over 100 km but the trail probably 
covers close to 200 km with all of the side trails. In 
addition it generally hugs the numerous 
promontories along the Georgian Bay side. 
 
The trails range from an easy stroll across rolling 
pasture land all the way to difficult climbs up rock 
faces or ladders down to the beaches.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

the infield crew at a Jays game. Then the six-
member cheerleading team did their bit, in T-shirts 
and cut-off jeans, on the same sand. The ñsolemnò 
entry of the six officials nearly did me in. The two 
players for each team were introduced and then 
warmed up. It got very serious as play began. Soon 
it was apparent that they had not had the usual few 
brewskies first; this was athletic to the point of 
heroic at times. Diving óway out of bounds for balls 
and crashing into barriers, yet still getting it back 
into play was amazing. While players celebrated 
scoring with hand-slaps, they remained 
concentrated on the games, not even 
acknowledging partisan supporters. Women play 
more of a finesse game; men go for power.  As rain 
intensified they continued to play, slippery balls and 
all. Eventually we were soaked and cold enough to 
leave. These near-equatorial players from Costa 
Rica and Guatemala must have been just frozen 
but they played on. Good on them! The spirit of the 
games! 
 

 
 

Costa Rica woman serves volleyball 
 
If you missed the games, cultural concerts and 
foodsé if you missed the cheerfulness of the 
23,000 volunteers in yellow jackets é if you missed 
the pride of hearing our national anthem over and 
overé if you missed the Brott-accompanied 
fireworks to close the event here é buddy, you 
missed it big time. This was one super event. 
 
Jack Freiburger 
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The Bruce Peninsula National Park includes 
Cypress Lake campground and from there a 40 
minute hike to The Grotto. A cavernous cave with a 
pool and an underwater access to Georgian Bay. 
Climb down through a very narrow crevasse and 
jump into the crystal clear blue pool and if you can 
hold your breath for 40 seconds dive down and 
emerge in Georgian Bay. That said, I recommend 
waiting until at least late July.  By that time the 
water temperature should be up to a swimmable 18 
or 19 degrees. After all that is the deepest point of 
Georgina Bay (178 metres). 
 
To the Northeast one can hike to Cabot Head Light 
and Museum and Wingfield Basin. Further north at 
Tobermory explore Little Tub and Big Tub Harbours 
and Big Tub Light. If you can stay for a day, take a 
glass bottom boat tour of the sunken wrecks of 
Fathom Five Park and visit the Flower Pot islands. 
Yes Ontario has marine Flower Pots like New 
Brunswick and the Bay of Fundy.  The big 
difference: there are no tides to interrupt your walk 
about.   
 

 
 
 
 

 

Then how about a day trip aboard the Chi-
Cheemaun to Manitoulin Island and back.  
 
More than 20 different parking areas between 
Tobermory and Lions Head provide access to 
every component of that section of The Trail. Some 
of the hikes are loops and others u numerous signs 
warning that the hike may be very strenuous but all 
of the trails are well marked. You will notice that I 
did not say well maintained because most of the 
trails are as Mother Nature molded them over the 
ions.  
 
Just as the southern parts of the trail are often over 
private land many of the access parking spots have 
been ñdonatedò by local land owners and most 
sections of the trail are owned by the Conservancy. 
Just a few pictures of some of our hikes are 
included.  
 
Vern Pitch    
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RETIREES ð ABOUT THE KIDS  
 
Mohawk College is justifiably proud of the level of 
satisfaction expressed by their students and the 
success their graduates have had in finding 
appropriate placement. 
 
Initial placements are important however the long 
run success of the grads should also be part of the 
equation. 
 
All three of our children are Mohawk graduates.  
Our oldest daughter, Carolyn graduated with a 
Diploma in Law and Security. Initially a position in 
that field was difficult to find (police forces had not 
fully accepted the concept of women on the force) 
so she acquired a contract position with IBM. That 
was her introduction to the computer industry. 
Today she is Director of Corporate Marketing, Dell 
Canada. 
 
Her Husband Tom also graduated from the 
Mohawk/McMaster Physiotherapy program. His 
current position is head of Sergical Physiotherapy 
at the Brantford Health Care Centre 
 
Our daughter, Patricia (Trish), graduated from the 
Office Administration Program. (I actually had the 
privilege of signing her Diploma since I was Dean 
of The Brant Campuses at the time of her 
graduation.)  She found employment immediately in 
her field. 
 
Patricia`s husband Chris Biro also graduated from 
Mohawk in the Insurance Administration Program 
and was a Gold Medal winner. He also was 
employed immediately in his field as an Insurance 
Adjuster. 
 

It was not long however before Trish and Chris 
expresses their entrepreneurial spirit and published 
their first issue of RPM Magazine.   That was 
thirteen years ago and today RPM Magazine is 
distributed in more than 20 different countries. In 
conjunction with their magazine they also run 
numerous drag racing events in association with 
major Oil companies and industry suppliers all over 
Canada and United States. This summer in 
Brantford they founded, organized and sponsored 
the Brantford Powerfest and Street Festival 
activities in the city centre. The great part about 
this event is that all proceeds go directly to a 
number of children`s charities such as camp 
Huronda.  
 
Our Son, Brad, graduated from the Marketing 
program and worked in the retail industry for a time 
and for the last 8 years has been employed with 
the Beer Store as a manager and trainer in the 
Barrie area. 
 
Our grandchildren have pursued other educational 
opportunities. Two have obtained their Masters 
degrees (one is now working in the computer 
industry and the other has been accepted into U of 
T Medical School). A third granddaughter has 
completed the Vet Tech program and is continuing 
her studies in Equine Massage Therapy.  Two 
more grandchildren have not yet completed high 
school but based on their current interests and 
locations, we doubt that they will be attending 
Mohawk. Sorry Mohawk but 5 out of 6 (our children 
and their spouses) isn`t bad. We did our part!       
 
Vern and Beth Pich 
 
 

MOHAWK NEWS  

 

PRESIDENTõS BREAKFAST 2015 
 
The Presidentôs Breakfast will be held Wed. Sept. 
2, 2015, 8:30 a.m., Liuna Station.    Retirees are 
invited to attend.  You must register to attend.  
Click on the following link to register:  
https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast128
4430.  We will try to arrange a table for retirees.  If 
you are interested in being at a ñretirees tableò 
contact Liz Aldrey, lizaldrey@yahoo.ca or 905-386-
6516. 
 

 

https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast1284430
https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast1284430
mailto:lizaldrey@yahoo.ca
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IN MEMORIUM   

 

JOHN LAMBERT  
 

 
 

John Lambert passed away, on Sun., June 28, 
2015 at age 71, after a courageous battle with 
cancer. John was born in Hamilton and raised on a 
farm in Dunnville. His undergrad days were spent 
at McMaster where he also obtained a Masters 
degree in Sociology. His doctoral studies were 
completed in San Francisco. John was a 
passionate and dedicated teacher at Mohawk 
College for 37 years. In the early days of HIV/AIDS 
John became a community leader promoting 
prevention and a compassionate response. In 
retirement he discovered golf and especially 

enjoyed the friendships he made on the course.  

The following is a link to an article that appeared in 
the Spectator on John:  
https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast128
4430 
 
 

 

UPCOMING 
 

PRESIDENTõS BREAKFAST:  Liuna 

Station.  Wed. Sept. 2, 2015, 8:30 

a.m.   

 

SHAW FESTIVAL TRIP:  Sweet 

Charity: Thurs. Sept. 24, 2015  

 

MOHAWK HIKERS:  Dundas Valley Fall 

Walk, Wed., Oct. 21, 2015  

 

OCRA ANNUAL MEETING:  Wed. Oct. 

28, 2015, Georg ian College, Barrie  

 

MEDIEVAL TIMES:  Hold this date -  

Thurs. Nov. 19, 2015  

 

CLIVE MORGAN  
(Chair, Electrotechnology retired) 

 
Clive Morgan and members of the Bluewater 
Modellers were featured in the Owen Sound 
Times a diorama of the Owen Sound harbor, 
circa 1910.  They spent over 8,000 hours to 
create the diorama.   
 

 
 

To read the full article click on this link:  

http://www.owensoundsuntimes.com/2015/06/28

/8000-hours-of-work-to-create-diorama-of-

harbour 

https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast1284430
https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast1284430
http://www.owensoundsuntimes.com/2015/06/28/8000-hours-of-work-to-create-diorama-of-harbour
http://www.owensoundsuntimes.com/2015/06/28/8000-hours-of-work-to-create-diorama-of-harbour
http://www.owensoundsuntimes.com/2015/06/28/8000-hours-of-work-to-create-diorama-of-harbour


8 
 

CURAC 
 

Message from Kenneth Craig, President, 
CURAC about travel affinity program.   

 

"Dear RAMC colleagues: 
It is a pleasure to hear of your interest in the travel 
opportunities the recent CURAC agreement with 
Collette Vacation made available to college and 
university retirees across Canada.  You will have 
received the brochure describing how these can be 
accessed (if not, please let me know).  I see 3 
broad bargain opportunities for great tours: 1) 
Individuals, along with their families and friends, 
have access to a remarkable range of tours 
throughout the world and at a range of dates, 2) 
Individual retiree associations can readily arrange 
well-priced group tours for their organizations, and 
3) CURAC will arrange specific tours on which 
CURAC colleagues can know there will be other 
college and university retirees participating.  I am 
booking on the June 10th, European river cruise 
along with my wife Sydney and would look forward 
to meeting you. 
Sincerely, 
Ken 
 
Kenneth D. Craig, O.C., Ph.D. 
President, CURAC 
 
Additional information on pages 18 & 19. 

 
 
 

CAAT PENSION PLAN  

The latest issue of CAAT Pension Plan Newsletter 
is available at:  
http://us4.campaign-
archive2.com/?u=0004dbc7c075be6a283671d37&i
d=bd2ff9ad51&e=964b9a6a9c 
 
The Newsletter includes articles on: 
- Governance 
- Recent valuation and investment returns 
- Opportunity to participate in a member survey 

(https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2199087/201
5-Survey-of-Retired-Members ; passcode: 
RETIRED 

- A reminder to return your pension confirmation 
form 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

SWOT REPORT  
 
In March 2015, RAMC directors, past directors, 
recent retirees Fred Deys and Joan Hill, met for a 
SWOT retreat (Strengths, Weaknesses, 
Opportunities, Threats) at Stoney Creek campus. 
Rosemary Knechtel chaired the event. 
 
The areas looked at were 1) current strengths, 2) 
limitations and threats, 3) opportunities. 
Issues facing RAMC were divided into three 
groups: 1) immediate issues, 2) issues to be looked 
at in the next 6 - 12 months, 3) issues to be dealt 
with in the future. 
 
An action plan was drafted. 
 
The group met again in May at Fennell campus. 
Notes from the March meeting were reviewed. 
Moving forward, we formed small groups to 
address the following: 
1) follow-up with the President re a rep from RAMC 
on the 50th Anniversary Planning Committee and 
time at the Presidentôs Breakfast to profile the 
RAMC 
2) social media - formation of a Communication 
Subgroup re Social Media 
3) review of administrative documents e.g. Charter, 
By-Laws 
4) formation of subgroups for Membership and 50th 
Anniversary Celebrations 
 
We encourage input from RAMC members and 
encourage members to join one of the small groups 
to help us move forward into the future. 
 
Anyone interested can contact Liz 
(lizaldrey@yahoo.ca) or any member of the Board. 
 

http://us4.campaign-archive2.com/?u=0004dbc7c075be6a283671d37&id=bd2ff9ad51&e=964b9a6a9c
http://us4.campaign-archive2.com/?u=0004dbc7c075be6a283671d37&id=bd2ff9ad51&e=964b9a6a9c
http://us4.campaign-archive2.com/?u=0004dbc7c075be6a283671d37&id=bd2ff9ad51&e=964b9a6a9c
https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2199087/2015-Survey-of-Retired-Members
https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2199087/2015-Survey-of-Retired-Members
mailto:lizaldrey@yahoo.ca
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2015 - 2016  RAMC DIRECTORS  
 

Chair & Hiking Coordinator: Bill Fulton  
905 627-9718 ibtcrbguu@hotmail.com 
 
Past Chair & Newsletter Editor: Liz Aldrey 
905 386-6516 lizaldrey@yahoo.ca 
 
Director: Jack Freiburger 
905 388-9837 jackfrei@bell.net 
 
Director: Nancy Fleming 
905 648-1960 nancyfleming@cogeco.ca 
 
Director: Fred Deys 
905-962-3733 
 
Secretary: Sylvia Hillyard 
905 628-2313 shillyard@cogeco.ca 
 
Treasurer: Elaine Dunkey 
289-522-0444 
elaine.dunkey@mohawkcollege.ca 
 
E-Communications Gaye Yachetti 
905 526-8453 
gaye.yachetti@mohawkcollege.ca 
 
 

RETIREES ASSOCIATION OF MOHAWK COLLEGE  
CELEBRATING & HONOURING MOHAWK RETIREES ! 

The  Quarterly  Newsletter  for  the  Retirees Association  of  Mohawk  College  is 

published  In  January,  April,  June,  and October . 
 

AUTUMN ISSUE DEADLINE:  Friday October 9, 2015  

Share News, Photos & Articles!   

Organizing a Reunion?    Have an Idea for an Event?    Let Us Know !  

E-MAIL LIZ ALDREY: lizaldrey@yahoo.ca  

The  Retirees  Association  of  Mohawk College,  a  long -standing  partner  of  the 

College, is the largest such organization in Ontario's  college  system.  The 

Association was established in November 1992 and was formally approved by the 

President in January 1993.  Our Charter was signed on May 18, 1993. Our 
Association is organ ized exclusively  for  the  benefit  of  its membership  and  for  

assisting  Mohawk College  in  its  aims  and  objectives, especially as these relate 

to the support of students.  

 
www.mcretirees.com      retirees@mohawkcollege.ca  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

ADJUNCT AND SPECIAL EVENTS 

PLANNING MEMBERS  

The Retirees Association of Mohawk College 
has dedicated members who support the 
Boardõs mandate and plan special events 
throughout the year for our enjoyment. Would 
you like to join? Do you have a special event 
that you would like to coordinate? Can we 
help promote a reunion? Contact us at 
retirees@mohawkcollege.ca 
 
Webmaster: Fred Oldfield 
905 643-3442 fdo@elmlane.com    

 
Past-Treasurer:  Joanne Wolfarth 
905 679-3902 jwolfarth@sourcecable.net 
    
Special Events: Ann Dunn 
905 383-9772, dunnann@rogers.com 
     
Special Events: Hans Bastel 
905 679-8173 hebastel@sourcecable.net 

Special Events:  Donna Dunlop 
905 388-2394 bddunlop@rogers.com 
 
Adjunct Member: Marie Yakimoff 
905 522-7370 c/o retirees@mohawkcollege.ca 

mailto:ibtcrbguu@hotmail.com
mailto:lizaldrey@yahoo.ca
mailto:jackfrei@bell.net
mailto:nancyfleming@cogeco.ca
mailto:shillyard@cogeco.ca
mailto:elaine.dunkey@mohawkcollege.ca
mailto:gaye.yachetti@mohawkcollege.ca
mailto:lizaldrey@yahoo.ca
http://www.mcretirees.com/
mailto:retirees@mohawkcollege.ca
mailto:fdo@elmlane.com
mailto:jwolfarth@sourcecable.net
mailto:dunnann@rogers.com
mailto:hebastel@sourcecable.net
mailto:bddunlop@rogers.com
mailto:retirees@mohawkcollege.ca
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RETIREES ASSOCIATION OF MOHAWK COLLEGE  

Invites You to Join Us and Enjoy 

ñSWEET  CHARITYò  
at the SHAW FESTIVAL THEATRE in Niagara -on-the-Lake 

Thursday, September 24, 2015 
 

SWEET CHARITY is a DAZZLING MUSICAL . Come experience the 

bold and colourful world of 1960s New York through the eyes of Charity Hope Valentine.  The dance hall 

hostess dreams of a brighter future but she canôt help but give her heart to all the wrong guys.  Then she 

meets the meek but sweet Oscar Lindquist when they get trapped in an elevator.  Could he be the man to 

change Charityôs luck? Songs like ñBig Spenderò and ñIf My Friends Could See Me Nowò paired with a 

book by Neil Simon made this a Broadway hit in 1966.   

 

10:15 a.m. Our Coach leaves Fennell Campus, Main Entrance 

 

11:30 a.m. We arrive at the popular Bettyôs Restaurant 

 

  1:00 p.m. Our Coach takes us to Niagara-on-the-Lake  

 

  2:00 p.m. Our Show Begins 

 

  5:30 p.m. Estimated Return Time to Fennell Campus 

 

Please make cheques payable to RETIREES ASSOCIATION OF MOHAWK COLLEGE and mail to: 

ANN DUNN, 126 WEST 4TH STREET, HAMILTON, ON  L9C 3N2  

PHONE: 905-383-9772  - by   Aug. 1, 2015     ALL SEATS WILL BE PLATINUM WHICH 

ARE 

                                                                                             EXCELLENT SEATS  
   $110.00 ea. for Members and Spouse 

            $115.00 ea. for Non Members 

 

ñSWEET  CHARITYò, Thursday, September 24, 2015  

 
Please reserve  éé seats @ $110.00 each for members & partners and é...$115.00 each for non-

members. 

 

Name(s)__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address __________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City ____________________________ Postal Code ___________ Telephone:_________________________ 

 

Full Payment for ééé.. x  $110.  =   éééé. 

                             ééé..  x  $115. =    éééé.    =     $ééééé.  Is Enclosed 

 

Please make your cheque payable to Retireesô Association of Mohawk College and mail to: 

Ann Dunn, 126 West 4th Street, Hamilton, ON  L9C 3N2   -   (905) 383-9772) 

Please date cheques no later than Aug. 1, 2015  
(Flyer Shaw Festival Sept. 24, 2015   ï ñSweet Charityò ï Ann Dunn) 
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Youôre invited to the 2015 Presidentôs Breakfast 

Wednesday, September 2, 2015  

8:30am | Liuna Station, Hamilton  

 

 

 

 

Registration will be open until August 26.  

Register early as space is limited.  

  

RSVP TO 

https://www.eply.com/20

15PresidentsBreakfast1284

430 

 

https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast1284430
https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast1284430
https://www.eply.com/2015PresidentsBreakfast1284430
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BULLETIN  

No. 6 June 2015 

Expanded Travel Opportunities for Retiree Association Members 

CURAC/ARUCC has entered into an affinity agreement with Collette Vacations to provide members of our associations with 

access to a very broad range of international and national escorted travel tours at substantial discounts.  The agreement was 

rolled out at the 13th Annual CURAC/ARUCC Conference in Kingston, Ontario, May 20 ð 22, 2015.    

There are three primary means of accessing the tours.  Electronic copies of the brochures describing the options are 

available by contacting Liz Aldrey ð lizaldrey@yahoo.ca: 

1. Members and their families and friends now have access to an extraordinary range of tours on a substantial 

variety of dates at discounted rates.  Remarkably, I count 190 tours serving all seven continents, including  8 

tours in Canada, 32 in the U.S.,  9 in Central & South America, 60 in Europe, 7 in Asia, 8 in Australia and New 

Zealand, and 6 in Africa and Israel.  As well, there are 5 tours designed for families (Costa Rica, Italy, London & 

tŀǊƛǎΣ LǊŜƭŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ά¢ƘŜ ²ƛƭŘ ²Ŝǎǘ ϧ ¸ŜƭƭƻǿǎǘƻƴŜέύΣ ǇŜǊƘŀǇǎ ƛŘŜŀƭƭȅ ǎǳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ 

grandchildren.  There also are garden holiday tours in Rome, South Africa, the U.S., the Italian lakes region, 

London (featuring the Chelsea Flower Show), the Loire, New Zealand, Portugal, Britain and Japan.  The vast 

majority of tours are available on a range of dates, with some more limited, as devoted to particular times of the 

year (e.g., Christmas, flower season, river cruising season).  The tours typically include travel, accommodation, 

meals and sightseeing accompanied by Collette tour guides, with these arrangements making travel convenient 

and comfortable.  Particulars are available on both the attached brochures and at the Collette-CURAC website 

(www.gocollette.com /curac), with free extensive catalogues available to order on this website as well.  More 

information would be provided by Collette agents by calling 800 248 8991, a telephone number dedicated to 

CURAC/ARUCC.  For example, questions concerning whether the specific tour and date is available and the size 

of the group would be answered.   

2. Member Associations could arrange group travel bookings for their organization on specific tours.  The variety of 

possibilities is noted above.  Details and Collette contacts are provided on the attached brochure ƭŀōŜƭŜŘ άƎǊƻǳǇ 

ǘǊŀǾŜƭέ.  It will be exciting to learn which member associations take advantage of this opportunity. 

3. As a third possibility, we have identified a specific tour that should appeal to CURAC association members.  This 

would allow those of us with shared interests and backgrounds in Canadian colleges and universities to enjoy 

time with others with similar backgrounds.  The tour would not be exclusive to us, so there would be 

opportunities to meet other people.  It is the 16 day Amsterdam to Budapest, June 10 ς нрΣ нлмс ά[ŜƎŜƴŘŀǊȅ 

²ŀǘŜǊǿŀȅǎ ƻŦ 9ǳǊƻǇŜέ ǘƻǳǊΣ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ /¦RAC members and their families and friends.  We have reserved 

space on a relatively small but very comfortable ship.  There are many ports of call, excellent guided tours, 

excellent cuisine, unlimited beverages with meals, etc.  My wife and I (Sydney and Ken Craig) are eager to take 

this tour and I have booked reservations for us.   

 

 

http://www.gocollette.com/
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The base rate for the tour, including air travel, Toronto return, is $6,699.   Arrangements can also be made from 

other departures (e.g., Vancouver departure would be an extra $250) and upgrades are available.  The price 

would be less if you were to book your own travel.  The rates quoted on the attached brochure basically require  

10 or more booking from our group.  My best understanding is that this rate is very competitive with other river 

cruise companies, yet the tour is of better quality.   

Price reductions are difficult to describe.  The base is a 5% member benefit reduction on tours booked. As well, Collette 

periodically advertises price reductions over and beyond the above.  For example, at present, they now have an offer that 

states òSave up to $400 per personó (check out the website).  As well, bookings of the river cruise described at 3. above, carry 

a $250 per person savings for bookings in the immediate future.  These reductions are also offered to family members and 

friends. Again, details are available through the telephone number provided above.   

There are financial advantages to Member Associations.  Collette will pay a commission to CURAC based upon each booking.  

People booking (members, family and friends) will identify the Member Association with which they are associated to Collette 

who will then advise CURAC of same.  Member Associations will receive 25% of that income.  Bookings made directly 

through Collette provide greater royalties, but members can book the tours through their travel agency of choice. 

My general sense is that we have done well in negotiating this agreement.  It was inspired by my (Craig) attending the annual 

meeting of our equivalent U.S. Association of Retirement Organizations in Higher Education (AROHE) who have had an 

affiliation agreement with Collette in place for some time.  It was clear that staff and academic retirees throughout the U.S. and 

their Member Associations have benefited from this agreement.  Collette is a relatively large organization in this business since 

1918 and they have long offered the remarkable range of tours described above to education-based groups.  Our consultations 

concerning Collette with other Canadian organizations have led to positive reactions.  Quality controls seem very much in 

place and their business is dependent upon providing excellent service.  In surveying Member Associations this past year about 

their interest in this agreement, the vast majority were in support.  There was some dissentñindications that there would be 

little uptake and questions about competing with travel tours arranged by alumni groups and other organizations.  We noted 

that the tours we are offering would be over and beyond those made available by the groups that were mentioned and it is not 

always the case that our members would have access to these specialized tours.  Basically, the tours described above extend the 

options available to members of Member Associations.   

The CURAC/Collette affiliation agreement is very much dependent upon Member Associations recognizing and supporting it 

as a new member benefit.  Making the above information available to members of the Member Associations is vital to the 

possibility of their taking advantage of the tours.  There seems no down side to ensuring this information is available to them.  

Indeed, the information would extend the range of options available to them.    

Bon voyage to all travelling this summer. 

Ken Craig, 

President, CURAC/ARUCC 
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Volunteers are being recruited for a new opportunity ï a collaboration among Hamilton Council on Aging, 
Hamilton Public Library and Hamilton Information Services.  This program aligns with the City of Hamiltonôs 
strategic priority in making Hamilton an Age-Friendly City.  Further information or to volunteer contact Cadi 
Obermeyer, Volunteer Coordinator, Partnerships & Outreach, Phone: 905-546-3200, x3620 ; Email: 
cobermey@hpl.ca ; website:  http://hpl.ca/volunteer/older-adult-peer-connector 
 
 

 
 


